Dear Editor,

The first recorded methane fire/explosion in a hog confinement was in 1969. The problems were known that long ago.


There is no technical solution to foaming, to fires from methane, deaths from hydrogen-sulfide, respiratory illnesses from ammonia, or antibiotic resistant organisms proliferating in confinements.


Hog confinements are poorly designed and poorly operating anaerobic digesters transferred from the municipal and industrial wastewater sector to the industrial ag sector without the regulations, protections, and education that have matured with that technology. If you are going to use wastewater technology in agriculture, you are going to have the historical problems associated with that technology, and new problems unique to the agricultural setting. 


Due to illnesses and deaths from sewer gasses, wastewater industry regulation and design standards do not allow normal work spaces to be built in proximity to confined spaces; and no one is allowed into a confined space unless all procedures and equipment are in place. And yet people in the ag sector, mostly unaware of the dangers from these gasses and with no requirement for education or safety equipment, are told this dangerous sewer environment is the best and healthiest way to raise meat animals. And, we allow those dangerous sewer gasses to be vented into neighborhoods affecting the people who live there.

Humans domesticated pigs some 5-7000 years ago. We didn’t have these particular life threatening, and human health, problems until we started using wastewater technology to raise pigs. Corporate ag apologists have done such a good job of myth-making surrounding industrial agriculture that many people think it is normal to have an agriculture that pollutes our water, air, soil, and environment, and endangers our lives and health.

The only solution to foam, fires, explosions, illnesses, and deaths in confinements is to quit using wastewater technology to raise pigs. That is, quit using confinements.  
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